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SUBJECT:  An ordinance revising the corporate boundary of the city of Redmond to include a portion of the NE 124th Street right-of-way as provided for in RCW 35.21.790 and 35A.21.210.

BACKGROUND:

Last year, the Council approved Ordinance 15890, transferring a portion of the NE 124th Street right-of-way to the City of Redmond.  It was subsequently learned that an additional 640 feet of right-of-way should be transferred.  Proposed Ordinance 2008-0495 accomplishes this additional boundary change.  

The transfer of a portion of NE 124th Street from unincorporated King County to the city is related to a City road project at the intersection of NE 124th Street and SR 202 (Redmond-Woodinville Road).   This city project was advanced pursuant to the 2006 Redmond Ridge East settlement agreement reached by the City of Redmond, King County and the Quadrant Corporation, and in the Urban Planned Development (UPD) permit for Redmond Ridge East.

The County Executive and the Mayor of Redmond agreed that, if the Transportation Improvement Board (TIB) approved funding for the intersection improvement, the Executive and Mayor would recommend to their respective councils that the boundary be moved from the south side of the NE 124th Street right-of-way to the north side.  This would put the intersection improvement inside the city limits.  After the boundary revision, the city of Redmond would be responsible for constructing the improvement.
 
The city was awarded the TIB grant and enacted ordinance number 2330, effective March 31, 2007, to revise its corporate boundary at NE 124th Street subject to approval by the King County Council, as contemplated in the settlement agreement and the UPD permit.  Council approval was granted through adoption of Ordinance 15890.

It was subsequently learned that the City improvement extends 640 feet east of the new boundary line.  Proposed Ordinance 2008-0495 would adjust the boundary line accordingly.  On July 15, 2008, the city of Redmond enacted Ordinance 2407 to revise the boundary.

RCW 35.21.790 and RCW 35A.21.210 authorize a county and a city to agree to revise any part of the corporate boundary of the city that coincides with the centerline, edge, or any portion of a county road-right-of way by substituting therefore a right-of-way line of the same county road so as fully to include that segment of the county road within the corporate limits of the city.  This type of boundary revision is not subject to a Boundary Review Board and takes effect when it is approved by the city and county councils.

Because Redmond will assume responsibility for maintaining this portion of NE 124th Street, the Fiscal Note (Attachment 3) projects a small savings in road maintenance costs to the County.

No further policy issues have been identified.


ATTACHMENTS:	1.	Proposed Ordinance 2008-0495 with Attachment
2. Executive’s transmittal letter
3. Fiscal Note


ATTENDING:	Rey Sugui, King County Road Services Division
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